Bomb Disposal Squad called to
street near Parliament

An investigation 1s underway after police were called to
Holyrood Road, close to the junction with The Pleasance about
13:35 this afternoon following the discovery of a suspicious
object.

An EOD (explosive ordnance disposal) was called to the scene
and traffic is being diverted.

One side of the road in Holyrood Park travelling west to
east has been closed.

A bomb disposal robot is examining the item in Gullan’s
Close.

A Police Scotland spokeswoman said: “Police were called at
around 1.35pm to a report of a suspicious item found on
Holyrood Road in

Edinburgh.
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“Police are at the scene. A cordon has been put in place.

“EOD (Explosive Ordnance Disposal) will be attending.”



